
 

7 June 2019  

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Staff retreat 

Last Wednesday evening through to Friday afternoon provided a wonderful time for all staff to enter into our 

Staff Retreat. Facilitated by Marist Brothers, Graham Neist and Robert O’Connor the retreat gave all staff the 

opportunity to explore their personal spirituality and lived experience of the Gospel by exploring the question 

Jesus posed to the disciples: “Who do you say that I am?” Mt. 16:15.  As Principal it was a time of immense pride 

for me to experience the quality of our staff and the deep commitment they have to their own faith and the 

faith community we lead. Thank you to all families for giving us this valuable time and thank you to the staff for 

entering so positively and enthusiastically into the whole experience. 

Our feast day 

Thursday 6 June marked the feast of St. Marcellin Champagnat.  Fr Stephen Bolling and Fr Andrew Fewings 

joined us for Mass at the beginning of the day. We were also joined by Marist Brother Br Dennis Cooper who is 

on the Australian Provincial Council of the Marist Brothers. Our local Brothers Br Mark Needham, Br Kevin 

Langley and Br Kevin Murray were also with us. A very significant celebration of the Mass was the commissioning 

of our new eucharistic ministers. Congratulations to the students, staff and parent who completed this course 

and were the Eucharistic ministers at our Mass. It was my joy of the week to see students and parents 

distributing the eucharist on this special day. 

Whilst the day calls us to celebrate the great life and legacy of St Marcellin it is also a good time to focus on the 

holy work of everyday people. Pope Francis writes very well about this in his book Gaudete et Exsultate. He 

writes: 

I like to contemplate holiness present in the patience of God’s people: in those parents who raise 

their children with immense love, in those men and women who work hard to support their families, 

in the sick, in the elderly religious who never lose their smile. . . . Very often it is the holiness found 

in our next door neighbours, those who, living in our midst, reflect God’s presence. P 7 

I see this in our community every day and it is this that we celebrate on our special feast day. 

Farewell Mrs Scarlett 

After five years of great service to our Marist Community Mrs Rosemary Scarlett has her last day with us today. 

Rosemary has been a very significant leader in our community as the foundation Business Manager and she 

leaves us the great legacy of a strong solid foundation for our College. The staff will formally farewell Rosemary 

this afternoon. I have appointed Ms Sharon O’Neill as the acting Business Manager. Sharon has recently retired 

after 20 years of experience as a Business Manager in Catholic secondary education. The process to find a new 

Business Manager will begin in the coming weeks. 

Like children 

When Marcellin Champagnat was canonized the Church gave us Marists a carefully chosen group of scripture 

readings. Each year on 6 June these readings are used. We used them in our Mass yesterday. The Marists are 

known around the world for their commitment to educating children. Marcellin himself had a golden rule that 

to educate children “you must love them and love them all equally”. It is perhaps no surprise that the Church 

chose the Gospel below to have a special place in our Marist celebrations. 

 



 

 

 

Just then the disciples came up to Jesus with the question, “Who is of greatest importance in the kingdom 

of God?” He called a little child over and stood him in their midst and said: “I assure you, unless you 

change and become like little children, you will not enter the kingdom of God. Whoever makes himself 

lowly, becoming like this child, is of greatest importance in that heavenly reign. Whoever welcomes one 

such child for my sake welcomes me. On the other hand, it would be better for anyone who leads astray 

one of these little ones who believe in me, to be drowned by a millstone around his neck, in the depths 

of the sea. What terrible things will come on the world through scandal! It is inevitable that scandal 

should occur. Nonetheless, woe to that man through whom scandal comes! See that you never despise 

one of these little ones. I assure you, their angels in heaven constantly behold my heavenly Father’s face. 

                                                                                                                                                                Mt. 18:1-5 

St Marcellin Champagnat  Pray for us 

Mary, our Good Mother Pray for us 

And let us always remember To pray for one another 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Darren McGregor 

Principal 
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Stepping Stones 
(our After School Care 

provider) will be running a 
vacation care program 
again during the next 

holidays.  Full program 
available soon.
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